The Sheridans



Sandra Frankie

Missionaries in North Dakota to the Chippewa Indians

Planting Churches

Ps_122:1...I was glad when they said unto me, Let us go into the house of the LORD.

Winning Souls
Pro 11:30 ...He that winneth
souls is wise

Training Nationals

2Ti 2:2 And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.

Reaching the World
Mark 16:15... Go ye into all the

Sent By Rome Baptist Temple PO Box 1023 Rome GA 30162 706-232-8969

Sent through



PO Box 519 Braselton GA 30517-0519 706-654-2818 Dear Pastors and Praying Friends:

Winter is coming to an end, although not quick enough in the far North. We are looking forward to getting out into the highways and hedges of our community to tell others about Christ and build the church. Mother's Day is coming up, as well as Father's Day, and we have plans for special services on those days. We are still working to build the church back to pre-Covid days and seeing some progress. It is difficult to get out in the community during the winter due to the extreme cold and snow and ice, but we do what we can. There is a new family that has started attending who have a Catholic background. They seem to like our church and even stressed they would like to bring some food to the Father's Day cookout we will have. Pray that they will be saved soon.

A few years ago, before Covid, I started looking into the long term future of the church here. I talked to the men of the church, and I was going to look for an assistant pastor to hire who might possibly be the future pastor of the church after a few years of training. I wanted someone who has some musical abilities, like playing the piano or his wife playing the piano, and could take over the music ministry. Then Covid hit, and we lost people, and offerings dropped; so we weren't able to proceed with that. Now, I am starting to explore those possibilities again. We have begun to pray that God would send us someone. As I get older, reality sets in that I won't be able to do this forever although I hope I have a good number of years left to plant churches and reach Native Americans. Please help us pray about this. I am not ready or looking to quit or move on, but I do need to plan for the future. Of course, with the prospects of the Lord coming back soon, I may not need to worry about it.

September we are starting to plan an evangelistic campaign to reach Rolette county. A church from Georgia may be coming to help us. We will be knocking on doors and calling through the phone book as well as having special services. Recently, I have been inspired to possibly have a disabled veterans ministry out of the church. I was contacted by email from a man named Steven Massie of www.discipledveteran.com. If anyone has heard of this organization, I would appreciate some information on them. There wasn't much info on their website so I don't know their doctrinal stand or even what denomination they are affiliated with although they do have some recommendations from a couple of Baptist churches.

My wife and I are doing pretty well. We have had a lot of doctors appointments this year; so that has kept us busy. These are just regular checkups and follow ups so no health issues going on. We thank all of you for your financial and prayer support. We couldn't reach these people without you. God bless you all.

The Sheridans in North Dakota to the Chippewa Indians